
Grand Junction, Colorado 

May 20, 1942 

 

 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 

in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Councilmen present and 

answering at roll call were: Carson, Ross, Hoisington, Boston, 

Robb, Campbell, and President Treece. Also present were City 

Manager Brownson, City Attorney Hinman, and City Clerk Tomlinson. 

 

 The minutes of the regular meeting held May 6th were read and 

approved. 

 

 Applications for the renewal of beer licenses for Arthur 

Burgess, 904 North 7th St., Eugene Longo, 322 South 2nd St., and 

Barbour's Money Saver Grocery, 616 North Ave., were presented. It 

was moved by Councilman Robb and seconded by Councilman Campbell 

that the applications be approved and licenses granted. Motion 

carried. 

 

 A request was made for the use of the auditorium on June 9th 

for a banquet and meeting of Boy Scout leaders. They requested 

that they be allowed the use of the auditorium for $10.00. It was 

moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman Ross that 

the request be granted. 

 

 The Crescent Creamery made a request that they be allowed to 

put tires made from wood, with steel rims on their truck, so that 

deliveries could be made oftener than once a day. It was explained 

that new regulations would prohibit any motor-propelled vehicle 

from making more than one delivery a day, regardless of the tires 

used. It was the sense of the Council that whatever regulations 

were allowed by the State Highway would be satisfactory with the 

City. 

 

 City Manager Brownson suggested that a $5.00 raise be allowed 

to all City employees during the emergency of the high prices 

because of the war. He explained to the Council that there were 

about 90 employees, which would mean around $450.00 per month 

increase. It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by 

Councilman Robb that the City Manager and City Attorney be 

directed to draw up an ordinance raising the pay of all City 

employees $5.00 per month, until further action of the City 

Council. Motion carried. 

 

 The Colorado Municipal League convention meets in Ft. Collins 

on June 12 and 13. City Attorney Hinman has been scheduled to 

appear on the program and City Manager Brownson to act on the 

Resolutions Committee. Mr. Brownson stated that there were several 

things of interest on the program this year. 

 

 Some discussion was had on the airport question and 

particularly the new lease for the use of the hanger and port when 

complete. 



 

 It was moved by Councilman Campbell and seconded by 

Councilman Robb that the City Manager and City Attorney be 

authorized to go do Denver and investigate matters pertaining to 

the airport and to go on to Ft. Collins and attend the Municipal 

League Convention. Roll was called upon the motion with all 

members of the Council voting AYE. The President declared the 

motion carried. 

 

 City Manager Brownson reported that several dairies had gone 

out of business, leaving just three who are now producing Grade A 

milk. Two of these are prepared to pasteurize all the milk. It had 

been suggested that the ordinance concerning the regulation of 

milk be changed allowing only Pasteurized milk. The Council agreed 

that it was best to make no changes in the milk ordinance at the 

present time. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Robb and seconded by Councilman 

Campbell that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


